U.S. Department of Energy

KNOW YOUR RIGHTS

Federal civil rights laws prohibit recipients of Department of Energy
Federal financial assistance (such as state and local governments,
universities, non-profit and private organizations) from discriminating
on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, disability, or age, or
from retaliating against any person that files a complaint. Generally,
employees and beneficiaries of agencies or organizations that receive
funding from the Department of Energy are protected by these laws.

You can learn more about these civil rights laws at
www.civilrights.doe.gov.

To receive more information, or to report discrimination under any
program or activity funded by the Department of Energy, write to:

Director

Office of Civil Rights and Diversity

U.S. Department of Energy

1000 Independence Avenue, S.W.
Washington, DC 20585

Tel. (202) 586-2218; TDD: (202) 586-5329



